



STATE HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION

Larry Hogan Governor Boyd K. Rutherford Lt. Governor Pete K. Rahn

Secretary
Gregory Slater

September 13, 2018

The Honorable Kate Stewart Mayor City of Takoma Park 7500 Maple Avenue Takoma Park MD 20912

Dear Mayor Stewart:

It was a pleasure to meet with you and your staff in July to discuss potential improvements at Takoma Junction in Takoma Park. The Maryland Department of Transportation State Highway Administration (MDOT SHA) is committed to working with the City of Takoma Park to develop a vision for Takoma Junction.

The MDOT SHA is excited to advance this study and MDOT SHA staff will be in touch shortly to arrange a kickoff meeting with City officials and staff. If you have additional questions or concerns, please contact C. Scott Pomento, P.E., MDOT SHA Planning and Preliminary Engineering Director, at 410-545-0411, toll-free 1-888-204-4828, or via email at spomento@mdot.state.md.us. Mr. Pomento will be happy to assist you.

Sincerely,

Gregory Slater Administrator

cc:

Ms. Suzanne Ludlow, City Manager, City of Takoma Park
C. Scott Pomento, P.E., Director, Office of Planning and Preliminary Engineering,
MDOT SHA